## BATTLE GROUND CONSERVANCY DISTRICT

## SPECIAL MEETING for TOMAHAWK LANE SERVICE LINE TESTING

May 22, 2019

Attendance: Directors present were Andrea Agree, Pam Gramelspacher, Steve Hancook, Ron Holladay. Also present: Dan Gemmecke (Superintendent), Georgia Jones (Financial Clerk). Not attending; Kerry Smith, Shauna Summers and Carol Watson.

Guest: Brett Ehrman

Andrea Agree opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. The purpose of the meeting is to document a pressure test of the water main on Tomahawk at the hydrants and verify residential line pressure for residents who wish to participate. The meeting started at town hall and moved to Tomahawk Lane for the testing.

Participating customers were tested twice at the residential exterior hydrant; first for static pressure, and again with faucets in the home fully open to test draw pressure.

Eight customers requested service line tests in advance and three additional customers were added during the testing activity. Each of the two street hydrants tested 45 psi on the 6" main.

House #		Static Pressure	Draw Pressure	Comment
102	Tomahawk	46	25	
103	Tomahawk	46	5.5	
106	Tomahawk			test deferred for hose hydrant repair
110	Tomahawk	46	7.5	
111	Tomahawk	46	21	
113	Tomahawk	47	25	
121	Tomahawk	45	37	(1)
146	Tomahawk	43	20	
149	Tomahawk	44		no one home to check draw pressure
166	Tomahawk	43	17	
177	Tomahawk	45	36	

Customers at 107, 145 and 170 indicated they did not wish to participate.

Dan Gemmecke will meet with Steve Hancook on Thursday 5/23 to pull the meter at 103. He will also meet with the homeowner to use a locator to clear the service line at 102. Dan will report his findings to the Directors with a recommendation that will be communicated to the residents on Tomahawk Lane.

Motion to adjourn by Ron Holladay, 8:40 p.m.

Georgia Jones, Financial Clerk

Andrea Agree, Vice Chairman of the Board